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	Dear Members and Friends,
Greetings from the GAATW International Secretariat.
Migrant women have a right safe access to fair and paid work. In order to stop trafficking and other abuses that are happening when women migrate, their human and labour rights must be protected.
 

As we approach International Migrants' Day on 18 December, and reflect on our work during GAATW's 20th anniversary year, it is important to reaffirm our call as an Alliance for the protection of human rights across the globe. Whilst there is still a long way to go with regard to human rights progress for migrant women, we can also be proud of the gains in migrant workers' rights, to which all of us in GAATW have contributed.
 

In September this year, representatives from GAATW's diverse membership, as well as partners and allies, came together at our International Members' Congress  (IMC) to review progress made for migrant women and people who have been trafficked and make plans for the future.
 

We welcomed the fact that in our anti-trafficking work we have strengthened links with migrant and women's rights frameworks, and our work is now expanding to include labour rights. Some of our members pointed out that more organising of migrant workers has raised the visibility of the issues. We also celebrated the achievements of Member Organisations across the Alliance; we heard how one has helped to pass a new migration law acknowledging human rights, while another has run a campaign to increase migrant workers' wages.
 

As our 20th anniversary year draws to a close, we would like to thank all our Member Organisations, partners, donors and allies, for all their support and dedication to human rights across the globe. We very much look forward to our continued collaboration in the future.
 

And to mark International Migrants Day, GAATW-IS has published an article speaking out against the restrictions imposed on migrant women workers in South Asian countries, who primarily move to the Middle East to do domestic work. Please help us raise awareness of this issue by sharing the statement throughout your networks and on social media. 
Warm Regards,
GAATW International Secretariat


	
	NEWS
GAATW expresses disappointment over the outcome of the Asia-Pacific Beijing+20 Review
Most of the regional reviews have now taken place in preparation for the global review and appraisal of the Beijing Declaration and Platform for Action at the 59th session of the UN Commission on the Status of Women (CSW59). The civil society steering committee, of which GAATW was part, was responsible for delivering the Civil Society Forum as well as voicing civil society views at the intergovernmental meeting that followed. GAATW Secretariat staff joined the 480 women gathered in Bangkok on 14-16 November 2014 at the Asia Pacific Beijing + 20 Civil Society Forum to demand accountability of governments in the region and improve implementation of the Beijing agenda.  

We took these views into the Asia-Pacific intergovernmental Beijing+20 Review meeting. We were able to have a civil society speaker in the opening panel of the session and Eni Lestari from GAATW Member Organisation ATKI-Hong Kong delivered a strong statement linking her own experience as a migrant worker to broader structural factors. Abia Akram from Asia Pacific Women with Disability (APWWD) United was also able to deliver a second statement on behalf of the civil society steering committee, in which we expressed our disappointment in the outcome of the negotiations.
 
During the negotiations, it was very positive to see how many Asia-Pacific states pushed progressive language and agendas. However their efforts were stymied by a minority of states who sought to undermine the Beijing consensus. Many issues were not given adequate consideration in the rushed negotiations. As a result, the outcome document from the regional review, the Asian and Pacific Ministerial Declaration on Advancing Gender Equality and Women's Empowerment, makes no reference to the rights of women migrant workers, including migrant domestic workers, and states deleted the one reference in the draft to domestic work, in reference to the girl child, during negotiations. The language agreed in the Declaration politicises the issue of trafficking in persons, calling on states to "eliminate demand for trafficking" rather than simply recommit to the broader agenda of ending trafficking in persons. The former is a limited approach that GAATW and others have shown to do harm to the rights of women and of migrants. It is sad that 20 years since its adoption by consensus, the Beijing Platform for Action remains the most comprehensive women's rights framework. It is sadder still that this framework came under so many challenges - to existing commitments and to its application to newer challenges such as climate change. The civil society steering committee issued a final statement reflecting on the process and the agreements reached in the Declaration.

10 years on from the ASEAN Declaration Against Trafficking in Persons: Civil Society expects progress in the forthcoming ASEAN Convention on Trafficking in Persons
In November, some GAATW Member Organisations met to discuss concerns about the ASEAN Declaration Against Trafficking in Persons (ACTIP) which is currently under negotiation by the 10 ASEAN Member States. Though we have not been able to obtain sight of the draft text, we did agree some broad minimum standards for the ACTIP and our statement is available here. 

 

GAATW welcomes new member in Bangladesh
GAATW-IS is pleased to welcome a new member in the Alliance! The Association for Community Development, based in Bangladesh, was established in 1989 by a group of social activists who wanted to support community development and promote gender equality, social justice and good governance. ACD is committed to empower the most disadvantaged and marginalised women, children and adolescent girls whose lives has been negatively affected by the traditional societal system and economic hardship.

 

ACD's interventions use an integrated approach and aim to establish the rights of grassroots women and children, protecting them from violence, reducing gender-based discrimination and establishing social justice while developing the community care system. 

 

GAATW co-hosts event on migrant sex workers in Europe
On 16 December, GAATW co-hosted a film screening of a documentary telling real stories from migrant sex workers in Europe by sociologist and director Nicola Mai. The documentary, called 'Normal', presents a series of interviews with male, female and transgender workers, and aims to represent the complexity of migrants' experiences working in the sex industry. The event included a Q&A session with the director in Bangkok. If you are interested in seeing the film or hosting your own screening, please contact jasmin@gaatw.org.

RESOURCES
Holding Back Progress: The barriers to ending trafficking in persons
On Human Rights Day, GAATW released a statement naming the top three human rights setbacks over the last twenty years. Lack of national laws and implementation of existing laws; the conflation of sex work and trafficking; and growing right-wing and anti-migrant movements have posed the biggest challenges to the realisation of human rights for migrant and trafficked women over the last two decades, according to the statement.

 

The Road to Dignity by 2030: Ending Poverty, Transforming All Lives and Protecting the Planet. Synthesis Report of the Secretary-General on the Post-2015 Agenda
The UN Secretary-General has launched its synthesis report on the post-2015 development agenda. The synthesis report aims to support States' discussions on post-2015 going forward, taking stock of the negotiations on the post-2015 agenda and reviewing lessons from pursuit of the Millennium Development Goals.

 

Human Rights and the Fight Against Trafficking
Juhu Thukral and Suzanne Seltzer, featured article for The Huffington Post

"Unfortunately, a well-meaning but misguided trend in anti-trafficking efforts hasn't proven to help, but it has the potential to backfire and harm countless victims, survivors, and bystanders: Using sex offender registries as an anti-trafficking tool. Sex offender registries have their place in law enforcement, but human rights advocates and policymakers have been warning that over-use has been dangerous, both because they rarely protect potential victims, and they overload law enforcement agencies."  Read more
 

A Triple Win in Migration: Ensuring Migrant Workers' Rights to Protect All Workers
Asia-Europe Foundation

This publication is based on the outcomes of a two-year programme that studied migration policies in Asia and Europe to identify those practices that have contributed significantly to the welfare of migrants in both their host countries and their countries of origin. The volume identifies good practices across Asia-Europe Meeting (ASEM) countries as well as key migration issues relevant to these countries and their policymakers.

 

Ecuador: From Mass Emigration to Return Migration?
Brad D. Jokisch, Migration Policy Institute

This country profile analyses Ecuador's migration trends and examines how remittances and return migration have become an important policy focus for Ecuador, which has an estimated 1.5 million to 2 million nationals living abroad, chiefly in the United States, Spain and Italy.

 

The Precarious Status of Migrants in Thailand: Reflections on the Exodus of Cambodian Migrants and Lessons Learnt
Mekong Migration Network (MMN)

Beginning in June 2014, Thailand witnessed the departure of huge numbers of Cambodian migrant workers who were deported or left voluntarily in fear of government crackdowns. In anticipation of an eventual return of these migrants back to Thailand, the two countries introduced a number of policy reforms to make legal migration channels more accessible. MMN and its partner organisations believed it was critical to ensure that these rapidly developing responses reflected the voices of migrants and their families, and decided to conduct a series of interviews, which are summarised in this report.

 

Eritreans File Lawsuit Against Canadian Mining Company for Slave Labour and Crimes Against Humanity 
Canadian Centre for International Justice

This press release outlines details of civil lawsuit filed by three Eritrean men in a Vancouver court against Nevsun Resources Limited over the use of slave labour at Nevsun's Bisha Mine in Eritrea.

 

The Pros and Cons of Collaboration
Human Trafficking Centre

Collaboration is inherent to anti-trafficking efforts, manifested as a continuous series of partnerships between victim support advocates, law enforcement, legal services and research institutions. Common sense says partnerships to eliminate human trafficking should be helpful, but not all partnerships are equally beneficial or productive. Why do some partnerships thrive while others end up mired in red tape or ensnared in disagreements? This blog post considers the pros and cons of collaboration within three areas: resources, service provision, and research/policy.

 

Women's Tribunal in Nepal hears from survivors of sexual violence during Nepal's armed conflict, makes broad recommendations for policy and legal reform
Women's Rehabilitation Centre (WOREC)

GAATW member WOREC co-convened a tribunal on 8 December during which ten women gave testimonies on their experiences of sexual violence and intimidation during Nepal's armed conflict. Read the full press release for more information. 

 

Event
17 December: Vancouver Sex Workers Gather to Mourn Violence and Build Solidarity
On 17 December, in honour of the International Day to End Violence Against Sex Workers, sex workers and their allies in Vancouver, Canada gathered to commemorate all sex workers who have been murdered and assaulted because of the stigma and criminalisation of sex work, and to support those left behind. 
 
This annual event came just 11 days after Canada's new prostitution law, the misnamed Protection of Communities and Exploited Persons Act, came into force. The new law threatens to replicate much the same conditions that led to many horrific murders and assaults of sex workers in the past, including in Vancouver. For more details, contact Esther Shannon of FIRST at emls@shaw.ca.
 

View GAATW's brief on Bill C-36, which has now become Canada's new prostitution law.

 

Human Rights at home, abroad and on the way
The GAATW e-bulletin is sent out to all member organisations of the Alliance as well as to many of its friends and sister NGOs worldwide. The e-bulletin is published once a month. A Spanish version goes out to the GAATW REDLAC mailing list  after the English version. Sometimes additional follow up information and/or reminders are also sent via email to member organisations. Primarily a tool for communication between the International Secretariat and the Alliance members, the e-bulletin aims to cover a broad range of topics although trafficking related issues remain its special focus. We also use this e-bulletin to inform members about upcoming events and provide regular updates about the Secretariat. We strongly encourage members and friends to send us their input to the e-bulletin at gaatw@gaatw.org   If you do not want to receive this e-bulletin please send us a message at gaatw@gaatw.org and we will delete your address from the list. Please note that we have not inserted the advertisements that may appear on this message. GAATW International Secretariat is not associated in any of these ads over which we have no control.
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